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Can It Really Be November Already?  by Connie Riter 

Here we are in November!  Time seems to fly by at this time of year.  Perhaps that is why on  
November 1, 1884, delegates from 25 nations met in Washington, DC and established time 
zones for the world (with every 15 degrees of longitude equaling one hour.)  Was this an  
attempt to organize and hold on to time, if just for a moment?  When we think of November, we 
naturally think of Thanksgiving Day, and as we get older and have more time to reflect on our 
lives and the things for which we are thankful, we think of our country, our families, our friends, 
our health, our opportunity to enjoy our retirement here in Arizona, and so many more things.  It 
is not a perfect world and the challenges seem to be overwhelming at times, but we still are 
grateful for so much! 
 
Is it a coincidence that during this month on November 11

th
 we celebrate Veteran’s Day--a day 

to honor veterans of all wars?  This is a good day to thank the veterans in our Park who have 
served our country so well. 
 
There are other lesser known holidays which occur in this month, too.  Sandwiches, peanut  
butter, teddy bears, and saxophones also share the spotlight with our Thanksgiving turkey.  
 November 2

nd
 is National Sandwich Day.  John Montagu, the 4

th
 Earl of Sandwich (who was 

born on Nov. 3, 1718) is credited with inventing the sandwich.  (Thanks, John, you’ve saved us 
a lot of time cooking.)  November 6

th
 is National Saxophone Day.  (I wonder if there is a Kazoo 

day, too…)  November 14
th
 is Teddy Bear Day, and November 21

st
 is World Hello Day, which 

was established in the hope that it would make the world a friendlier place.   
 
The entire month is designated National Peanut Butter Lovers’ Month.  So, why not sit back, 
enjoy a peanut butter sandwich, and wait for “Turkey Day” on November 24

th
.  And while you’re 

munching, you may want to practice saying, “arigato“, “shukran”, “do jeh”, “dziekuje”, “spasibo”, 
“merci”, “danke”, “grazie”, “asante”.  No matter how you say it, they all mean “Thank you…”  
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From the President’s                                  
Desk  

           
                by Dick Smith 

               Save the Date by Kay McKersie  

 
Tue. Nov. 1st    12:00pm           Ladies Soup   Salad Luncheon 

          
Sat. Nov. 5th      9:00am     Residents Meeting 
 
Sat. Nov. 12

th
     7:00 am    Patio Sales 

 

Tue. Nov. 15th   11:00am    Ladies Luncheon 

Thurs. Nov. 17th    8:15 am                  Casino Trip/ Wild Horse Pass 

 

Sat. Nov. 19th     9:00am    Boutique 

Sat. Nov. 19th     4:30pm    Thanksgiving Potluck 
 

Sat. Nov 26th     9:00am    Boutique 

The Holidays are here.  Everyone is going to be so busy over the next two months.  Don’t forget the  

activities here in the park also.  Thanksgiving Pot Luck on Nov 19 and Christmas Pot Luck on Dec 17.   For 

our Christmas Pot Luck we are having the kids from Studio 3, a school for dancing and singing.  They are 

going to come and give us a program after we eat.  Don’t forget to sign up as we are supplying the meat for 

these and need to know how many to prepare for.  We also need people to sign up for hosting the pot lucks 

and the coffee and donuts on Saturday mornings. 

 

We also have the Holiday Boutique for selling our crafts.  Please join in on this.  Also, our semi-annual patio 

sale will be on the 12th.  A good time to clean out the closets and the sheds and make a little spending money, 

unless you are like me and buy more than you sell.  We also have our Coyote Coupon Books for sale again 

now, with discounts for local restaurants, golf, and many other things.  This is a yearly fundraiser  and you 

can easily save the cost of the book--$15. 

 

Don’t forget the food bins in the clubhouse. Especially this time of year, we need to fill them for the needy.  

Hope you all have a wonderful holiday season. 
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On Saturday, September 24
th
,  we honored a very good friend and neighbor, Chuck McCall.  

The clubhouse was filled with members of his family, co-workers and friends who came to 
pay their respects to him.  He left us all after a brief illness that he fought bravely - but lost. 
The service was given by Eileen Kereluk with members of his family and friends  
remembering him with kind loving words.  He will be missed by all who knew him.  
 
There was a cake  with two playing cards on it -- a  pair of threes.  This  was brought by his 
fellow card players who explained that three threes was his favorite hand. The poker game 
that evening was named in his honor and remembrance.  There were also two other cakes in 
which some of his family pictures through the years had been placed in frosting. 
 
Chuck will be remembered for his smile, kindness and his wonderful fruit salad that he  

always made for our pot luck dinners and other functions that we hold here in the park.  He 

was a joy to all who knew him – and who worked with him – but mostly  to his wife, Sharon.  

Rest in Peace to a wonderful husband, father, grandfather and friend.  

Chuck McCall  1940-2011 

 

Chuck’s grandson  -  how precious Chuck’s granddaughter– so proud of him  
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DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES  

ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

APPLIQUE RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

CASINO TRIPS CONNIE RITER 641-7753 

CLOSET QUILTERS RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

GENEALOGY ESTHER  LOUGH 288-8579 

GOLF DON WALKER 288-5686 

LADIES OUT OF THE PARK 
LUNCHEONS 

AGNES MILLER  982-6063 

LADIES SOUP & SALAD 
LUNCHEON 

JOANN  HANKISON 641-0975 

LINE DANCING MARY PAT  
SUMMERS 

983-4227 
 
 

MAH JONGG TBA  

PINOCHLE ELAINE  KERELUK 987-8587 

POKER MIKE BAUSCHARD 288-4332 

STITCH & CHAT RENI  DIEBALL 983-0578 

TAI CHI DICK SMITH 983-5819 

WELCOME TO DESERT HARBOR 

William Lance and Janica Wood Johnson              Lot 29 

 

Hans Nikolaas and Karstina Boelen                       Lot 79 
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Melanoma     by Midge Drouin  

Melanoma is a kind of skin cancer. It is not as common as other types of skin  
cancer, but it is the most serious. It can affect your skin only, or it may spread to your organs and 
bones.  As with other cancers, treatment for melanoma works best when the cancer is found 
early.  
 
You can get melanoma by spending too much time in the sun. Too much sun  
exposure causes normal skin cells to become abnormal. These abnormal cells quickly grow out 
of control and attack the tissues around them. Melanoma tends to run in families. Other things in 
your family background can increase your chances of getting the disease.  For example, you 
may have abnormal, or atypical moles.  Atypical moles may fade into the skin and have a flat part 
that is level with the skin.  They may be smooth or slightly scaly, or they may look rough and 
"pebbly". Having many atypical moles increases your risk of melanoma.  Also, it may be a sign 
that melanoma runs in your family.  
 
The main sign of melanoma is a change in a mole or other skin growth, such as a birthmark. 
Any change in the shape, size, or color of a mole may be a sign of  
melanoma.  Melanoma may grow in a mole or birthmark that you already have.  But melanoma 
may grow in unmarked skin. They can be found anywhere on your body.  Most of the time, they 
are on the upper back in men and women and on the legs of women.  Melanoma may look like a 
flat, brown or black mole that has  
uneven edges. Melanoma usually have an irregular or asymmetrical shape. This means that one 
half of the mole doesn't, match the other half. Melanoma moles or marks may be any size, but 
they are usually 6 mm (¼ in.)  or larger.  Unlike a  
normal mole or mark, a melanoma can change color, size, or the shape of its  
border, be lumpy or rounded, or become crusty, ooze, or bleed.  
 
Your doctor will check your skin to look for melanoma. If your doctor thinks you have  
melanoma, he or she will remove a sample of tissue from the area around the melanoma 
(biopsy). Another doctor, called a pathologist, will look at the tissue to check for cancer cells. If 
your biopsy shows melanoma, you may need to have more tests to find out if it has spread to 
your lymph nodes. 
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BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

NOVEMBER—2011 

Date               Name    Lot #  

If you wish to add your birthday and/or  
anniversary or make any corrections to 

the list, please call  
Kay McKersie at 480-288-9531. 

harbor lights newsletter 

     

Date                 Name                           Lot # 

NOVEMBER—2011 

 3 Roger Howard    16 
  
5 Dave Borchardt   142 
 
8 Sandy Carmon     75 
8 Barbi Davis     94 
 
 9 Bob Hansen    151 
 9 Katherine Kingston  119   
 
10 Linda Aemmer    160 
 
12 Estelle Pein     53 
  
13 Natalie Martinez   199 
13 Gene Summers   189 
 
15 Kay McKersie    177 
 
 
19 Cyndy Schauer    206 
 
22 Rose Chrissis    34 
 
23 Earl Shively     12 
 
27 Doug Stoesz   174 
 
28 Marj Lepic     83 
 
29 Greg Sather    10 

 
20 Ross & Sophie Nation   98 
 
21 LeRoy & Toni Ague  126 
 
24 Rich & Sylvia Goodrich   60 
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Lemon Pasta Salad   by Margo Crawford 

1/4 C. Extra Virgin olive oil  

1 lb corkscrew pasta  

Freshly ground black pepper  

1 lb asparagus Salt  

2Tb Dijon mustard  

1 Pt cherry tomatoes halved  

1 garlic clove minced  

1/4 C freshly chopped dill leaves  

1/4 C fresh lemon juice  

1 C frozen peas, defrosted  

7 oz crumbled feta cheese  

 

Boil water and add pasta and cook until al dente. Drain. Rinse. Set aside.  

In another pot of boiling water add the asparagus and blanch until bright green and slightly tender. 

About 3 min. Remove with a slotted spoon and shock in icy cold water. Remove from the water and 

dry well.  

Trim the ends from the asparagus then cut the stems into bite size pieces. Whisk together the mustard, 

garlic, lemon juice and olive oil in a small bowl. Season with salt and pepper to taste. Combine the  

reserved asparagus and pasta in a large serving bowl. Add the tomatoes, dill, peas, feta and the mustard 

dressing. Toss with tongs to coat the salad well.  

 

Heads up everyone!   Here is your opportunity to display and sell the items that you‘ve  

created throughout the year. This  includes jewelry, sewing, crochet and knitted items, 

painted things, homemade cards, woodwork, candles etc. This is not necessarily a craft fair. 

This event is open to anyone in the park who has something they would like to sell.  No  

commercial vendors and no commercially  produced articles are permitted. This is an  

in-park sale only. No outside sales or vendors. 

You’ll have plenty of time throughout the summer months to get your items together. The  

boutique will start on Saturday, November 19, 2011 and run every Saturday until  

December the 17th.  It will start at 9:00 a.m. and end at 12:00 noon. There will be no 

charge for table space. You will be limited to the size of your table.  Card table size is  

appropriate.  We will have sign up sheets posted on the clubhouse bulletin board in  

October. The wooden tables in the hall can be used on a first come/first served basis. Once 

they have all been asked for, you will be responsible for providing your own table. 

This is a first time event. Hopefully, if everything turns out smoothly we will have more  

boutiques throughout the year.   At  November’s residents meeting I will give you more input 

on this event and answer any questions that you might have.  

 

Boutique At Desert Harbor   by Midge Drouin  
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BOARD MEMBERS 

MIDGE DROUIN LOT 203 602-459-9039 

MIKE BAUSCHARD LOT 99 480-288-4332 

TIM CHRISSIS LOT 34 816-838-9934 

PRESIDENT DICK SMITH LOT 74 480-983-5819 

VICE PRESI-
DENT 

Position is vacant at 
this time. 

  

SECRETARY ALICE JOHNSON LOT 5 480-982-1224 

TREASURER ART ROBERTS LOT 81 480-641-7753 

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

www.thesouthwestsurfers.webs.com  

The Southwest Surfers are basically a Beach Boys Tribute Band. They put on a rocking good 

show that usually has the audience singing and clapping along. This band is a high energy group 

that invites your interaction with them. You can check them out at the above web  

address for their schedule and different venues for performing. They can be hired for  

parties including pool parties with movies! They sing gospel and country also. Oh, they also 

have their own Mystery Tour Bus trips. For that occasion there is no singing. When  

performing the songs of The Beach Boys they include a great variety of the oldies but 

 goodies sung by the hit makers of the past. I most recently saw them at The 5 And Diner at 

6353 E. Southern Ave., Mesa. It is located on the outer ring of the Superstition Springs 

Mall. Dan Wiebe the lead singer of the band did a rousing Elvis set complete with 'outfit' 

that definitely took the evening to another level of enjoyment. The 5 And Diner serves great 

food in generous portions with great service and reasonable prices--and there are three 

BOGO coupons in the Coyote Coupon Book to use there.  So you can go there for an evening of 

good food even if the band isn't appearing that night. Be sure to check The Southwest  

Surfers' schedule to see if you can catch one of their performances.  

The Southwest Surfers by Margo Crawford 

http://www.thesouthwestsurfers.webs.com/


9 

 

harbor lights newsletter 

Residents Meeting   -- by Bob Mayo 

The first Residents meeting of the new season was held Saturday October 1
st
 at the clubhouse. 

Following reports by the Secretary and Treasurer which were approved, Connie Riter  
announced that the new Coyote Coupon books were available for $15 each or 2 for $25.  Connie 
also reminded residents of the Patio, Baked goods, and book sale scheduled for Nov 12

th
.   

Mike Bauschard announced there will be our annual fall Texas Hold’em Tournament beginning 
on October 28

th
.  Those interested in playing in the tournament should sign up on the board in 

the clubhouse.  There will also be a series of Boutique Sales each Saturday from 9 AM to Noon 
beginning on November 19

th
 and going through December 17

th
.   

 
Under New Business it was moved and seconded that the Activities Organization pay a $205  
annual fee to the company that currently prints our newsletter.  During the discussion the cost 
comparison of the annual fee to what it would cost the organization to print a much smaller four 
page newsletter each month locally showed a definite savings by paying the annual fee and in 
return getting a much nicer and larger newsletter.  The motion was passed by the membership. 
Organization President Dick Smith read a letter from Jan Ginsburg resigning as Vice President of 
the Activities Organization and thanking residents for the opportunity to serve.  Dick then asked 
for volunteers to serve on the Nominating Committee to select park residents who may be  
interested in serving and nominate them for the position of Vice President and also for the Board 
Member position which will become vacant in December with the expiration of the term of Midge 
Drouin.  Since there were no volunteers from the members present, Mike Bauschard and Alice 
Johnson volunteered to serve as the Nominating Committee.  Anyone who would like to  
volunteer for either of the positions is asked to contact either Mike or Alice.  
There were a number of discussions regarding activities sponsored by the organization.  The  
bottom line is that the organization needs to have some input from park residents about the type 
of activities and events they would like to see.  They are also encouraging residents to volunteer 
where they can to make various events and activities possible.  Specifically we need people to 
host the monthly pot luck dinners, the weekly coffee and donut sessions on Saturday mornings 
and other similar activities.  Anyone who can help is asked to sign up at the clubhouse to help 
with such needs  

Good news – a 911 emergency call box has been installed in the club house.  This is for 

emergency use only and it is direct to 911 central stations.  It will talk with you  

immediately about the emergency you have cutting down response time for either the fire 

or ambulance to get to Desert Harbor. Another thanks to our management. 

IMPORTANT – ATTENTION ALL RESIDENTS 
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FOR SALE:  19‖ Samsung, LED TV, Flat Screen --Brand New in box 

 Dorothy Mueller—480-984-9780 

Bob and Eileen Wilson  have changed their phone number it is now 

                                                              520-940-0709 

Our Monthly Pot Luck was a well attended function. We had more guests this month 

than we have had for some time. The tables held a variety of foods with wonderful  

desserts – coffee and lemonade were served.  Soon our snowbirds will be returning and 

then the hall will be once again full – it will be good to see our friends and neighbors 

Chit chat around the park  

 

Ladies Luncheon  On Tuesday, September 20th, seventeen ladies met at Mimi's, one of our 

favorite places for our monthly luncheon out of the Park. Several of the ladies ordered the 

quiche and salad luncheon.  It was large enough so a lot of them had "doggie bags" to go! 

The service has always been excellent, but this time everything was SLOW.  It took almost 

an hour between ordering and receiving our plates.  Good thing most of us had no plans, so 

we could just sit and visit.  It's always fun to catch up on everyone's news. 

The food was up to their usual high quality, so I imagine we will be going again.  We have 

to give them another chance. 

Doug and Karen Stoesz  new phone number it is now 

         480-982-1065 

―About Town‖ by Nancy Pavkov 

 

Bill and I took a neighbor and his bike to the AJ Bike Shop.  It has moved across the Trail 

from its previous location. It is still just East of Signal Butte.  And….the spouse of the 

Bike master has opened a 49 cent card shop along side his bike shop.  She has some really 

nice cards as well as some neat ―gifties.‖   
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WHO  AM  I  ? 

LOOK FOR 

CURRENT 

PHOTO 

NEXT MONTH 

 

 

I moved into Desert Harbor in September of 2004.  I am fairly active in the 

community and attend most of the pot luck dinners and special events.  I 

enjoy playing cards and bingo.  I also enjoy swimming and walking. 

If you know who I am, please jot your guess along with your name and 

lot number and put it in the suggestion box at the clubhouse.  You may 

also submit your guess by e-mail to desertharboraz@aol.com  There 

might even be a prize to the winner. 

NON-DENOMINATIONAL CHURCH AND BIBLE STUDY 

 

Bible Study—every Tuesday afternoon in the club house—2:00 pm  

 

Church Service—Sunday morning in the club house—10:30 am 

 

For more information please call Terry or Nita Watkins at 480-646-1070  

EVERYONE IS WELCOME 
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WANT TO PROSPECT FOR GOLD?  by Connie Riter 

It seems a long ways off, but we have a bus trip on Feb. 13th going to a secret working  

mining claim in Arizona -- and there’s still room.   We’ll visit with expert gold  

prospectors at work using traditional and modern methods.  We’ll  learn how to mine for 

gold and can keep any gold we find…Lunch and beverages are provided -- all for $89.  This 

trip is always a sell out -- so, if you’re interested get your reservations in early. 

Do you want to see Sedona, Jerome, and Mingus Mountain?  There’s a day trip on Nov. 

26th for $59.   

Casino trips are also available.  See Vegas for $99pp/dbl.  Two nights at the 4 Queens on 

Fremont Street. Optional free night strip tour, and 2 free buffets.  Dates are posted in the 

Clubhouse.  In Laughlin, 2 nights at the Colorado Belle with 2 free buffets.  One is at the 

Belle, the other at the Hacienda on the way home.  Many dates are available, for $55pp/dbl. 

Come join us at the Winterhaven Festival of Lights in Tucson on Sunday, Dec. 11th, for $69.  

Stop at a casino on the way down and get $15 in slot play.  In the evening tour the  

unbelievably decorated homes in Winterhaven, on a mule driven wagon.  Since the 1960’s,  

Winterhaven has used this event to raise money for the charities in Tucson.  This will really 

put you in the Christmas spirit!  And if you’re looking for something special to do for 

Christmas, there’s a bus trip to San Diego for a 3 day trip including a Christmas luncheon 

cruise in the Bay on Christmas afternoon.  How much fun is that!  For reservations and to 

see the many other trips available, check the travel book in the Clubhouse.   

Remember, our activities committee earns a 5% commission on any of these trips booked 

through me. 

Schedule of Casino Trips 
 

Nov. 17th -- Lone Butte and Wild Horse 

 

Dec. 15th -- Fort McDowell 

 

Jan. 19th --  Harrah’s Ak Chin 

 

Feb.       --   TBA 

 

March 15 -- Mazatzal (Payson) 

 

See Board for Details and Times 
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   Patio Sale Update   by Midge Drouin  

 
Desert Harbor will be having their individual patio sales, as well as the bake, book, and white 
elephant sales in the clubhouse on November 12th from 7:00am to 12:00 noon.  Gather your 
belongings which you would like to donate to the book sale and the white elephant sale.  We 
are always looking for clean items.  Plan ahead for baking  because  we could use brownies, 
cakes, pies, cookies, bars, fudge, etc.  Plan to drop your white elephant items off on the 
Wednesday before the patio sale.  We would appreciate it if you would price your items  
because  this will  save the committee some time.  The same goes for the bake sale items.  
The night before the sale,  you may come in to preview and buy sale items.  Plan ahead and 
we hope to see you at the sale. Any questions call Midge Drouin at 602-459-9039  

APACHE JUNCTION RECYCLING  by Dave Borchardt 

There is a new recycling and waste facility currently under construction in Apache Junction.  

Ground was broken on August 11
th
 for a new 14,000 square foot building that will be located at 

3755 S Royal Palm Drive.  The location is about halfway between Idaho and Tomahawk on the 

North side of Baseline.  They expect to add 30 new jobs and it is expected to open in early 

2012.  The facility will be run by Right Away Disposal, which is the current provider of trash pick 

up here in the park.  When we have any more information as to exactly when the facility will 

open, we will let you know. 

Coyote Coupon Books for Sale  
 

Help our activities organization, save money, and support the local merchants by buying 

this year’s Coyote Coupon Book.  They are still $15 per book or two for $25.00 and  

contain lots of BOGO savings on restaurants, golf, services, and entertainment.  Call 

Connie or Art at 480-641-7753 

DESERT HARBOR GOLF LEAGUE  by Dave Borchardt 

Once again the Desert Harbor Golf League will be starting the first or second week of 

 November.  Each week we play nine holes, on Thursdays starting around 11:00am, at Sunland 

Springs Golf Course which is just West of us on Baseline.  They have three courses and we  

rotate each week with a different course.  Last year we had as many as 30 golfers join us, so if 

you would like to participate this year, please contact Don Walker at 480-288-5686.  Usually 

when we are done, some of us go to various locations for a beverage and a sandwich.  Last 

year there were many of us that would also play 18 holes at various locations, either on a  

Monday or Tuesday, so if that would interest you as well, please let Don know. 
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Proposed Changes to Bylaws  --  by Bob Mayo 

The following changes have been proposed to the Activities Organization Bylaws and will be 
included on the ballot along with the names of those individuals running for positions on the 
board. 

 
a.  Article V, Section 3, change to read:  “The annual resident’s meeting shall be held on 

the first Saturday in March at 9:00 AM with the order of business being the same as for 
regular meetings plus annual reports by the Secretary, Treasurer, and Committee  
Chairpersons.  Reading of the Bylaws unless waived by members present and the  
announcement of election results.  The outgoing Board and the incoming Board will  
conduct joint board meetings during the month of March to familiarize new Board  
members with various duties.  The outgoing President will open the April residents  
meeting and turn over duties to the new Board at that time. 

 
b. Article VIII, Section 5, subpar a, change to read:  “The General Fund is to be used for  

expenses other than those necessary to conduct normal day to day operations.  Any 
transaction in an amount over $100 shall be considered by the Board and approved by 
and majority vote of the Board.  It shall then be referred to the membership with a  
recommendation for approval.  Such expenditure must be approved by a majority of the 
eligible members present and voting.” 

 
c. Article VIII, Section 6, line 1, change to read:  “A petty cash fund not to exceed $200 will 

be maintained by the Treasurer to...” 
 
d. Article VIII, Section 6, line 4, change to read “…provided the cost is less than $200.” 

These proposed changes will be posted on the bulletin board in the clubhouse along with the 
rationale for each of the proposed changes. 

Christmas Caroling  

 

Tune up your voices – decorate those golf carts the time is fast approaching – what time 

did you ask? The time to visit our neighbors with our annual Christmas Caroling.  This 

is the third year we have held it and in the past it has been a huge success and a lot  

enjoyment has been had by all those that participated.  The date has not been set a notice 

will be posted when the final arrangements are made.  A list of people who would like 

the group of singers to stop by their homes is being put together if you know anyone 

who would like us to stop please add their names to the list or call Connie Riter.  We 

need golf carts to use and if you can either join us or loan us your cart it would be 

greatly appreciated.  This is a time to let all our residents know that they are not  

forgotten at this special time of the year. 
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RESIDENTS OF DESERT HARBOR OFFER SERVICES 

NAME              LOT   SERVICES                PHONE 
 
               
 
 
Philicia Hightower     6          Cleaning & Errands    480-674-4570 
 
 
Midge Drouin  203            Hair cuts, Styling, Blow Drying   602-459-9093 
 
              
Margo Crawford         104           Photo restoration-scanning-slides  623-910-2713 
 
 
Dorothy Mueller         155            Avon Products     480-984-9780 
 
 
Esther Lough             123             Puppy Sitting     480-288-8579 
 
 
Connie Riter    81            Travel-trips     480-641-7753 
 
 
Renee Spears    57            Reiki Sessions     480-215-8328 
 
 
Jean Myers    44             Pet/house sitting-drive to store, Dr’s  480-671-4481 
 
 
Bob Myers    44             Yard work, odd jobs      480-671-4481 
 
  
John Williams  162  Handyman       602-561-4562 
 
Toni Ague  126  Sewing-alterations-interior painting   319-533-1098 
 
Miles Lowery  164  Pressure washing –exterior-windows- 480-276-8568 
     Screens-painting exterior-repairing and  
     Replacing appliances-odd jobs 

       Desert Harbor Web Master: Tom Hennessy   #70    
       Email address: tom.hennessy@mchsi.com 

Marta Alegria, Desert Harbor Manager 480-288-8876 
        

harbor lights newsletter 
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November 2011 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
12pm Ladies 
Soup/Salad 
Luncheon 
2pm Bible Study 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em poker 
Tournament 
6:30pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards/

2 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Quilting 

3 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

4 
1pm Genealogy 
 
4pm Happy 
Hour 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
Tournament 
7pm Cards 

5 
8am Coffee/
Donuts 
9am Resident’s  
Meeting 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

6 
10:30am  Church 
12:30pm Texas  
Hold’em Poker 

7 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30 Billiards 
 

8 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards/
Games 

9 
9am Line Dancing 
10-2pm Club-
house 
Reserved 
 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 
 
 

10 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 

11 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy 
Hour 
7pm Cards/ 
Games 

12 
7am –12pm 

Patio Sale 

 
 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

13 
10:30am  Church 
12:30pm Texas  
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

14 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30 Billiards 

15 
11am Ladies  
Luncheon  
(outside park) 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards/
Games 

16 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
1pm Quilting 
6:30pm Quilting 

17 
9am Tai Chi 
11am Golf 
6:30pm Billiards 
6:30pm Euchre 
  
 
8:15 am Casino 
Bus trip  at club 
house –Wild 
Horse Pass 

18 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy 
Hour 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 
7pm Cards/ 
Games 

19 
8am Coffee/
Donuts 
9am Holiday  
Boutique 
4:30pm Happy 
Hour 
5pm  

Thanksgiving 
Pot Luck 
 

20 
10:30am  Church 
12:30pm Texas  
Hold’em Poker 

21 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30 Billiards 

22 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards/
Games 

23 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

24 
 

25 
1pm Genealogy 
4pm Happy 
Hour 
7pm Cards/ 
Games 

26 
8am Coffee/
Donuts 
9am Holiday  
Boutique 
5:30pm Texas 
Hold’em Poker 

27 
10:30am  Church 
12:30pm Texas  
Hold’em Poker 
2pm Pinochle 

28 
9am Tai Chi 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30 Billiards 

29 
2pm Bible Study 
6:30pm NDQ 
Poker 
7pm Cards/
Games 

30 
9am Line Dancing 
1pm Mahjongg 
6:30pm Quilting 

   

 


